
This is a message from Fr. David Bellittiere 

Dear Parishioners and friends of the Faith Community of St. Benedict,

I received the final decision from diocesan administrators regarding the future of our wonderful parish. Bishop Mike announced his decision in a letter called a decree. The entire decree is an insert in today’s bulletin.  This is the part of the decree that mentions the decision:

“Thus, having done the requisite consultations and having gained the required consents, I, the undersigned Most Reverend Michael W. Fisher, Bishop of Buffalo, exercising my ordinary power in virtue of canon 515 §2, do hereby decree that St. Benedict Parish, Eggertsville be merged into St. Leo the Great Parish, Amherst and St. Benedict to be extinct thereby. The church of St. Benedict will continue to be utilized as a secondary worship site of St. Leo the Great Parish.” 

The date set for merger is May 18, 2025.

The right to appeal this decision is also mentioned in the decree.  If the parish decides to appeal it must happen by January 7, 2025.

This is a very difficult time for long time members, as well as new members of our parish community.   Together we must  prayerfully consider what  God is asking of each one of us to stabilize our Church and community. 

Holy Trinity, You know we are hurting and confused, heal our wounds and caress us with Your loving presence. We also ask for the grace to respect, forgive and care about those who have hurt us or disagree with our actions.

Christ’s peace and healings,
Fr. David Bellittiere 


